

# HERITAGE PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL

Park Farm Way Park Farm Peterborough PE2 8XA

Telephone: 01733 703656

Fax: 01733 703657

Website: www.heritageparkschool.co.uk

Email: office@heritagepark.peterborough.sch.uk

Headteacher: Miss K Bell B. Ed. Hon s. (Cantab).

11 December 2020

#### **Dear Parents**

As you are aware, term will finish on Thursday 17 December. During this last week, we have had to make a small number of revisions to PE times and lunch menus. Please see below:

# PE timetable for w/c 14 December 2020:

Monday 14 December	Tuesday 15 December	Wednesday 16 December
Year 5	Year 6	Year 6
Year 3	Year 3	Year 4
Year 1	Year 4	Year 1
Year 2	Year 5	Year 2

# School dinner choices (revised):

Monday 14	Tuesday 15	Wednesday 16	Thursday 17
December	December	December	December
<ul> <li>Cheese sandwich</li> <li>Pasta with tomato and herb sauce</li> <li>Jacket potato and cheese</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Egg sandwich</li> <li>Chicken goujons, wrap wedges and vegetable</li> <li>Macaroni cheese</li> </ul>	Christmas lunch	<ul> <li>Cheese sandwich</li> <li>Fish fingers, chips and peas</li> <li>Vegetable fingers, chips and peas</li> </ul>

## Safety during drop off and collection

I have been informed that there was a near collision outside of school yesterday. Can I please remind all parents of the importance of keeping their speed down when near the school site and kindly asking parents to ensure that they park their vehicles safely before walking your child to the relevant gate on foot.

















## Notifying school of COVID related symptoms during the Christmas period

If you have any reason to believe that your child has developed COVID-19 symptoms after school closes on Thursday 17 December it is important that you book a test and inform us if the outcome is positive. Please email <a href="mailto:office@heritagepark.peterborough.sch.uk">office@heritagepark.peterborough.sch.uk</a> with any results that the school may need to be made aware of. We will continue to monitor this email account over the Christmas period and will inform parents and staff if there are any reported cases within bubbles that you need to be made aware of. You can also use this email address to report any safeguarding concerns that you may have during the school holidays.

#### **Friends Committee**

Our Friends of Heritage Park Annual General Meeting is being held on Thursday 7 January at 7pm. The meeting will be held virtually. If you are interested in attending this meeting, or becoming a member of the committee for the year ahead please contact the school office and we will send you the invite to the meeting shortly before the event.

### **Colder Weather**

As we approach the end of term, we are aware that some children are feeling the cold due to the need to keep classrooms well ventilated. Your child is welcome to bring an additional fleece/warm jumper or jacket to wear in class, in keeping with school colours wherever possible i.e. red/grey or black and avoid clothing containing logos please.

### **School attendance**

Can I please remind all parents that children are expected to attend school as normal up to and including Thursday 17 December. Children who are off school due to their parents decision to self-isolate prior to Christmas will be marked as unauthorised.

Kind regards

Miss Bell Headteacher